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Small Community, Big Heart 

Public Announcement 

The Council for the Township of Bonfield is excited to announce that Ann 
Carr will be assuming the role of Planning Administrator in October of 2023.   

Mrs. Carr is currently the Public Works Manager and has been promoted to 
this new position due to her thorough knowledge of municipal government 
and our community along with her education and experience.   

Mayor Paquette is pleased to be able to promote from within the 
municipality.  “Ann has been a loyal employee of the Township and is 
constantly looking out for the best opportunities for Bonfield to run 
efficiently, grow and prosper.  I am thrilled she has accepted this new 
position and know her skills and positive attitude will ensure both she and 
the Township continue to thrive.”   

She has been working toward this career advancement and has received her 
Diploma in Municipal Administration through the Association of Municipal 
Clerks and Treasurers of Ontario.   This Diploma involves municipal planning 
law and a primer on planning, making her well suited to her new role.   

Ann is excited to join the administration team.  “I am pleased to continue my 
journey in supporting the residents of Bonfield by becoming the Planning 
Administrator.  It will be a pleasure to see our community develop and to 
support the Council with our Official Plan review.  My heartfelt gratitude is 
given to the Public Works team for all we endeavored”.  

Please welcome Ann to her new role.  Congratulations Ann.  
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